TO: Windham Selectboard
FROM: Cathy Edgerly Fales
DATE: July 2, 2024

Here is a summary of the inspection on June 20 by the fire marshal. See also his report.

1. Our fire alarm system is good and up to date. And, we need to change out the fire extinguisher.

2. You can see from his report, we can have up to 20 events per year 50+ people.  He will be determining the exact occupancy load for those events.   Our next large gathering upstairs is set for the piano concert on September 14.   I sent him the dimensions of our pews and our building.  If we wanted to do more than 50 people more than 20 times a year, we would have to sprinkle the entire building. Next event for MH is July 21 Ice Cream Social.  Not sure how much of this is outside and how much is inside on ground floor. I will follow up with Patrick this week on occupancy loads for both floors.

3.  Until our doors swing out in all cases, we will not need a FM or sheriff, we will only need a "responsible person" to attend the doors if the event has more than 50 people in the building.  Our second exit is excellent and well-marked but Patrick reminded us that in the event of an emergency, people usually go for the exit where they came in. 

4.  So, the hood-- Because we have two residential stoves next to each other NOT a commercial stove we do not need any more fire suppression than we have now.  As long as we do not change that, we are good to go with whatever we want to cook -- even bacon!!   If we did change over to a commercial stove, we would need the hood we have.

5. This information will make our grant submission to the Parks Service more streamline, if we are not proposing a larger fire suppression hood whose placement and installation design would have to be approved and would surely slow down the eval of the proposed SOW.  We moved ahead with that understanding.  If we do want to install the hood for the future, we can do it in 18 months with no impact to our Bruhn grant process.  

6.  Jenna and Pete will confer on the door design knowing the required clear width is 32". That should not be a problem as the current opening is 36" and a little bit more. 

7. I know some who never wanted this hood will be happy.  I know others who believed the potential for a commercial kitchen was important, might want to consider keeping the hood in my storage shed until that time comes.  I can contact Willy about finding another buyer.  

8.  This would be like starting all over with the AARP grant if we sold the hood.  What might we want to do?  We could assess the needs of a kitchen and it would be wonderful to have $$ for another event.  Kitchen needs might include wiring to get rid of the extension cords. Perhaps a new refrigerator with a big freezer section? What about getting the chairs refinished and good cushions for all chairs?  Use this money for getting the word out about our Meeting House? There are many deserving issues.  I feel it should have something to do with the goal of the Winters Table grant in creating community around food. 

Tom Johnson and I will hopefully be able to answer any other questions you may have. 
